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Pastor 

Rev. Tom Pierce, Extension 103 

Email:  tom.pierce@tnumc.com 

Administrative Assistant/Treasurer 

Kristen Donahue, Extension 101 

Email:  trinityumc@comcast.net                                           

Director of Youth Ministries  

Sheryl Mabry, Extension 106 

Email:  trinityyouth@comcast.net 

Director of Children’s Ministries 

Leslie Trail, Extension 105 

Email: trinitychild@comcast.net 

 

Music Program Coordinator  

Stephen Burnette, Extension 104 

Director  of Preschool 

Christa Roth, Extension 107 

Email: trinityumcpreschool@gmail.com 

Director of Contemporary Service 

John Salaway 

Email:  johnsalaway@gmail.com 
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Dear Trinity Family and Friends,  
 
     I realize that I have been saying this a lot but I am excited, eager, enthused, 
enthusiastic, and thrilled to be your new pastor! As you can also tell I found my 
thesaurus. Since I came on board we have worked hard to safely restart indoor  
worship services. We held our first in-person indoor service today (Sunday  
8/23/20). We are following the guidelines put forth by the Tennessee Annual      
Conference and I really enjoyed getting back in a pulpit and seeing so many of you 
today. We also had an outdoor worship prior to the indoor service.  
 
     I do have a concern regarding worship.  I do not want people to feel pressured to 
come back to in-person worship before they are ready. If you don’t feel comfortable 
gathering in groups that is perfectly okay and more than that respected. To that  
point we will continue to offer online services and resources as a way to continue to 
worship collectively across space. I do look forward to the time when we can all 
gather and really get to know each other.  
 
     As many of you know I am not from here. I was born in Michigan and raised in 
Colorado. As a child I spent a great deal of time in the mountains hiking, camping, 
skiing and many other activities. After doing a variety of jobs I settled into a   
teaching career and was quite comfortable when I felt the call to pulpit ministry. I 
am in my fifteenth year of full time ministry and thank you all for the incredibly 
warm welcome my family and I have received.  
 
     As we begin to seek out a new normal we will continue the ministries of the 
church; reaching out to our community telling the stories of Jesus and sharing 
God’s love and care with everyone we can. I very much look forward to the times 
ahead of us even during this time strained by the pandemic.  
 
Blessings in Christ’s Name,  
Pastor Tom 
 

Reach the Office at 615-896-0413  or trinityumc@comcast.net 
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Trinity Worship 
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6XQGD\�PRUQLQJ�VHUYLFHV�UHVXPHG�VWDUWLQJ�LQ�$XJXVW��DQG�ZH�KDYH�FUHDWHG�ZRUVKLS�RSSRUWXQLWLHV�
IRU�HYHU\RQH��6WDUW�\RXU�6XQGD\�PRUQLQJ�ZLWK�RXU�RXWVLGH�VHUYLFH�DW������DP��7KLV�VHUYLFH�ZLOO����
LQFOXGH�FKLOGUHQ
V�WLPH��VLQJLQJ�DQG�D�VHUPRQ�E\�3DVWRU�7RP��3OHDVH�EULQJ�\RXU�ODZQ�FKDLUV�IRU�WKLV�
VHUYLFH��7KH�VHFRQG�VHUYLFH�ZLOO�EH�DW����DP�LQVLGH��ZLWK�VSHFLDO�PXVLF��YLGHRV��DQG�VHUPRQ�
SUHDFKHG�E\�3DVWRU�7RP��$V�ZH�RSHQ�WKH�FKXUFK�IRU�ZRUVKLS��SOHDVH�EH�DZDUH�WKDW�WKH�7UXVWHHV�
KDYH�SXW�VRPH�SURWRFROV�LQ�SODFH�WR�NHHS�XV�DOO�VDIH� � 

6SHDNLQJ�RI�VWD\LQJ�VDIH��ZH�ZDQW�WR�PDNH�VXUH�WKDW�HYHU\RQH�IHHO�VDIH��,I�\RX�DUH�QRW�FRPIRUWDEOH�
DWWHQGLQJ�FKXUFK�\HW��SOHDVH��E\�DOO�PHDQV��VWD\�DW�KRPH�DQG�MRLQ�XV�IRU�ZRUVKLS�RQOLQH��7KH�OLQN�
ZLOO�EH�SRVWHG�RQ�)DFHERRN��WKH�FKXUFK�ZHEVLWH��DQG�VHQW�RXW�E\�H-PDLO�HDFK�ZHHN� � 

$V�ZH�PRYH�IRUZDUG��ZH�ZLOO�FRQWLQXH�WR�KDYH�WKH�&RPH�	�6HH�ZRUVKLS�VHUYLFH�RQ�WKH��UG�6XQ�
GD\� �6HSWHPEHU���WK�DW������ �:H�ZLOO�QR�ORQJHU�EH�KDYLQJ�DQ�RXWGRRU�VHUYLFH�DW������ 
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Announcing 2020-2021 Scholarship Awards:  
 

It is with great pleasure the Scholarship Committee announces the awarding of three $1000 scholarships  

for the 2020-2021 school year. The recipients this year are, Katherine Malpas, Sarah Malpas and Thomas  

Malpas.  

 

Church family your contributions on the fifth Sundays is what make is possible for Trinity to offer  

scholarships! Thank you for your support!  

 

Each applicant must write an essay to accompany their application telling why they are requesting the  

scholarship, how they plan on using the funds and how activities and their involvement in Trinity UMC  

has helped them grow in their Christian faith walk.  

 

As I read through the essays I am always touched by how much each of us have an effect on the  

applicants’ lives. Church family I wanted you to be aware of how you have impacted and influenced the  

lives of the younger individuals within our congregation. Following are excerpts from all three of the  

applicant essays.  

     The activities of the church have helped me develop relationships that impact my faith to this day. They  

have led me to share my Christian faith with others. Because of my strong Trinity family, I have recently  

felt the calling to become involved in youth ministry.  

     Growing up, going to church helped me to understand my faith and reminded me to learn more about  

God every day. Trinity has always felt like family to me. I always enjoy being greeted by some of the  

members at Trinity UMC every Sunday morning. I always treasure receiving my third grade Bible.  

     My activities and involvement in Trinity UMC have helped me grow in my faith spiritually, mentally and  

physically. One part of Trinity that I enjoy is the family atmosphere. Whether it’s someone welcoming me  

or it’s someone saying they have missed me I feel as if everyone at Trinity is part of my family; Trinity  

UMC is incredibly supportive. There have been several times I was able to go on mission trips because of  

someone’s generosity.  

 

All three mentioned Warmth in Winter, as an gratifying experience... As a result, I have a closer  

connection with God; an awesome experience because the music always drew me closer to God, my  

relationship with God has grown every year; Warmth in Winter most of all has been the key to helping  

me grow my Christian faith. There have been several times I was able to go on mission trips because of  

someone’s generosity.  Church family, Warmth in Winter is a youth event many of the Church family help sponsor 
so the youth may attend. Your sponsorship is appreciated.  

 

I thank each of you for your continuing prayers and financial support to our church, our scholarship fund,  

our children and youth programs and our other missions. You are blessing others significantly just as  

God blesses us. 
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3UD\HU�5HTXHVWV 

Dianne Bowden, Kathy Coil, Briana Strong (Marjorie Cowell’s granddaughter),     
Donald Douglas, Dot Ghee, Jo Jamison, Steve Kavanaugh, Diane Kelton, Chris 
Kiddoo, Shirley Kull, Wanda Lodholz, Steven Lowel, Chuck and Marlene Massey,   
Reba Miller, Peggy Moses, Selma Pancake, Dustin Pate, Rebekah Pate,              
Kaylee Pendergast, Don Richardson, Bill Saunders, Toni Saunders, Butch Vaughn, 
Shannon (daughter of Nancy Smith’s friend)  
  
,I�\RX�KDYH�VRPHRQH�WKDW�LV�LQ�QHHG�RI�SUD\HUV��\RX�PD\�FDOO�RU�HPDLO�WKH�FKXUFK�RIILFH�DQG�ZH�ZLOO�
JODGO\�DGG�WKHP�WR�WKH�SUD\HU�OLVW���3OHDVH�KHOS�XV�WR�NHHS�WKH�OLVW�FXUUHQW�E\�QRWLI\LQJ�WKH�RIILFH�RI�
DQ\�XSGDWHV��� 

-DFN�$UEXFNOH-1+& 
'RXJ�	�&KDUORWWH�0DVRQ-1+&�3ODFH 
����������)UDQNOLQ��71 
5HED�0LOOHU-$GDPV�3ODFH 

&ODULFH�6WHZDUW-3DUN�9LHZ�0HDGRZV 
-R\�(ONLQV�7ULENH-$GDPV�3ODFH� 
5HYD�:DOOLV-$GDPV�3ODFH 

�����0LOLWDU\�3HUVRQQHO 
6KDQH�$\OHVZRUWK��6HWK�%HOO��&KDSODLQ�-HQ�%RZGHQ��&KDQFH�&RRNH�� 

7ULVWLQ�&RUVRQ��'DYLG�)RVWHU��'HVHUDH�/DF]QLDN��.HOVH\�/DQH��7KRPDV�/DQH�� 
5REHUW�7UDFH\��DQG�WKH�IDPLOLHV�RI�VHUYLFH�PHQ�ZRPHQ� 

The Church Family 

If you have updates to the 
Circle of Concern please 
call the church office at 
615-896-0413 or email 
Kristen at: 
trinityumc@comcast.net  

Circle  

of  

Concern   

AT HOME/ ASSISTED LIVING / NURSING HOMES  

Finance 
 

2020 Operating Budget:  $536,748.88 
$10,322.10 needed weekly to meet 2020 budget. 

                                                               June 14 June 21 June 28 July 5 July 12 

Offering  $8,356 $3,200 $2,412 $4,930 $13,375 

  July 19 July 26 August 2 August 9 August 
16   

Offering $9,137 $3,080 $6,125 $9,620 $5,245 
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�NURSERY WORKERS NEEDED 

$WWHQWLRQ�7ULQLW\�)DPLO\� 

            �7KH�FKXUFK�RIILFH�LV�ORRNLQJ�IRU�YROXQWHHUV�WR�KHOS�WKH�DGPLQLVWUDWLYH�DVVLVWDQW�GXULQJ�EXV\�
KRXUV�E\�DQVZHULQJ�WKH�SKRQH� JUHHWLQJ�SHRSOH�DW�WKH�GRRU DQG�SHUIRUPLQJ�VRPH�FOHULFDO�IXQFWLRQV�� 

 9ROXQWHHUV�DUH�QHHGHG�RQ�7XHVGD\V�DQG�7KXUVGD\V�IURP��DP�XQWLO��SP��:H�DUH�KRSLQJ�WR�
KDYH�D�URWDWLQJ�VFKHGXOH���,I�\RX�DUH�LQWHUHVWHG��SOHDVH�VHQG�DQ�H-PDLO�
WR WULQLW\XPF#FRPFDVW�QHW OLVWLQJ�DYDLODELOLW\�DQG�DQ\�KHOSIXO�VNLOOV�\RX�PD\�SRVVHVV�� 

 

Our church is hiring part-time nursery workers.  We would like to fill this position as soon as possible.    The nursery is 
closed at this time but we hope to open it in the future.    

The Hours of Work—Usual work hours are 8am to 12:00pm on Sunday mornings, 6:15-7:30pm on Wednesdays and on 
the Fourth Friday of each month for Parents Night Out from 5pm-10pm.     

Please submit your resume to trinityumc@comcast.net and call the church office (615) 896-0413 for more information 
regarding this position. 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

The Ladies Bible Study group will be watching a free online video series offered by Lifeway 
titled  Jesus and Women by Kristi McLelland.  If you are interested in joining this study 
group register through Lifeway.  This will enable you to view the free videos.  Then  join us 
online every Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm via Go To Meeting for discussion and to “fellowship”.  
If you would like a study book these are available at Target.  

If you would like to participate in this study group please send a text Tammy Harvey  at   
(270) 393-1190 providing your email address. Tammy will then send you instructions on how 
to join the group online.  

Big Thank You to Tammy Harvey for setting this up for our group!  

Outreach Mission  

The Trinity Homeless Outreach Mission is in need of socks.  Regular white tube and ankle 
socks are needed.  Bulk Deals are available through Amazon.  Your donations can be placed in  

the church office.  
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September 
 

September 1      William H Elmore 
September 1      Don Roy 
September 3      Langstone Harvey 
September 6      Marlene Massey 
September 6      Wesley Wysong  
September 7      Heather Sherfield 
September 8      Rocky Davis 
September 9      Ilayna Bratton 
September 9      Penelope White 
September 11      Greg Harvey 
September 13      Kevin Towe 
September 14       Kyler Johnson 
September 14      Sara Pollard 
September 15       Rick Pitts 
September 17      Milbrey Campbell 
September 17       Wesley Johnson 
September 17      Peggy Trail 
September 19      Reba Miller 
September 20       Kim Davis 
September 21      Ruthie Anderson 
September 22      John David Wayne Anthony 
September 22      Denise Scott 
September 25     George Trail 
September 27      Cornelia Brown 
September 27      Mark Robinson 
September 27       Wanda Stricklen 
September 29       Sara Roy 
September 30       Kory Wells 

 

October 
 

October 3 Dot Ghee 
October 4 Emma Boylan 
October 4 Bobbie Jo Stewart 
October 5 Tammy Harvey 
October 5   Faye Smith 
October 6 John Purviance 
October 7 Tim Glascoe 
October 8 Mark Johnson 
October 9 Warren Anderson 
October 9 Jeremy Trail 
October 10 Christy Anderson 
October 10 Patty Willard 
October 11       Andrew Golson 
October 11 Ina Dale Marshall  
October 12 Bradley Brown 
October 12 Rebekah Anne Campbell 
October 13 China Hartman 
October 13  Steve Lewis 
October 14 Margaret Barb 
October 15 Selma Pancake 
October 17 Lewis Paul Snyder 
October 18 Sandy Amacher  
October 18 Jim Hart  
October 19 Debbie Robinson 
October 21 Sandra Dupuy Shadd 
October 23 Matt Sledge 
October 25 Chuck Massey 
October 26 Emma Corson 
October 27 Amy Glascoe 
October 29 Collin Johnson 
October 29 Charlotte Mason 
October 29 James O’Day 
October 30 Cathy Johnson 
October 30 Lisa Perez 
October 31 Kristin Beaty 
October 31 Robb Stringfield  

The Church Family 
September and October Birthdays 

 September and October Anniversaries 

September  
 

September 3 Joan and Butch Vaughn 
September 4 Gretchen and Brad Campbell 
September 10  Nancy and W. K. Lane 
September 16  Dianna and James Corson  

October 
 

October 5 Sue and Bill Young 
October 11 Sara and Don Roy 
October 16 Theresa David Johnson 
October 19 Karen and Hal Fisher 
October 23 Nancy and David Long 
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Trinity Nursery and Preschool   

Preschool started back to school Tuesday, August 18! It was a very suc-
cessful first week! The halls were once again full of giggles and singing 
(only a few tears). Art was created, new friendships were started and 
learning was everywhere! Our new COVID protocol was followed by 
parents, teachers and students successfully as well. We are still enrol-
ling, so if you know someone interested in excellent care and instruc-
tion, please send them our way. 
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Children’s Ministry 
 

/HDUQ��*URZ��6HUYH��2XWUHDFK 

                 

 
$V�VXPPHU�FRPHV�WR�D�FORVH��ZH�ZHUH�VDG�WR�VHH�WKH�HQGLQJ�RI�&RPSDVVLRQ�&DPS�� :H�KHOG�
RXU�&RPSDVVLRQ�&DPS�FORVLQJ�LQ�FRQMXQFWLRQ�ZLWK�6W��0DUN·V�DW�WKH�SDYLOLRQ�DQG�KDG�D�ZRQ�
GHUIXO�WLPH�FHOHEUDWLQJ�&RPSDVVLRQ�WRJHWKHU�� 7KLV�LV�D�FKDOOHQJH��KRZHYHU��WKDW�GRHV�QRW�
HQG�ZLWK�VXPPHU�� :H�FDQ�DOZD\V�EH�FRPSDVVLRQDWH�SHRSOH�� 7KH�FKLOGUHQ�ZLOO�FRQWLQXH�WR�
ORRN�IRU�ZD\V�WR�VHUYH�DQG�JURZ�WKHLU�PLVVLRQ�LQ�RXU�FRPPXQLW\� 
 
7KH�FKLOGUHQ�FRQWLQXH�WR�PHHW�YLD�=220�IRU�6XQGD\�6FKRRO�� $V�WKH�FKXUFK�PRYHV�WR�RSHQ�
LQJ�IRU�VHUYLFHV��RXU�6XQGD\�VFKRRO�VFKHGXOH�PD\�VKLIW�D�ELW�� +RZHYHU��6XQGD\�VFKRRO�ZLOO�
FRQWLQXH�� :H�DUH�DOVR�JRLQJ�WR�EHJLQ�WR�RIIHU�D�=220�IDFH�WR�IDFH�:HGQHVGD\�QLJKW�SUR�
JUDP�� 3DUHQWV�ZKR�DUH�QRW�UHDG\�WR�MRLQ�LQ�WKLV�HYHQW�ZLOO�EH�DEOH�WR�SDUWLFLSDWH�YLD�
=220�� 7KRVH�ZKR�DUH�UHDG\�ZLOO�EH�LQYLWHG�WR�DWWHQG�:HGQHVGD\�QLJKW�OHVVRQV�ZLWK�WKHLU�
FKLOGUHQ�� :H�SODQ�WR�PHHW�DW�WKH�SDYLOLRQ�DV�ORQJ�DV�WKH�ZHDWKHU�SHUPLWV�� )RU�QRZ��LI�WKH�
ZHDWKHU�LV�EDG��RXU�OHVVRQ�ZLOO�PRYH�WR�=220�� +RZHYHU��WKLV�ZLOO�EH�UHHYDOXDWHG�HDFK�
PRQWK�EDVHG�RQ�WKH�FKXUFK·V�QHHG�DQG�&29,'�QXPEHUV� 
 
2XWUHDFK� 
6FKRRO�KDV�EHJXQ�DQG�1RUWKILHOG�(OHPHQWDU\�WHDFKHUV�QHHG�RXU�ORYH�� :H�DUH�FROOHFWLQJ�
PDVNV��*HUP;��DQG�([SR�PDUNHUV�IRU�WKH�1RUWKILHOG�7HDFKHUV�DQG�VWDII�� 'RQDWLRQV�FDQ�EH�
EURXJKW�WR�WKH�FKXUFK�RIILFH�DQG�OHIW�LQ�WKH�&KLOGUHQ·V�'LUHFWRU·V�RIILFH�RU�LQ�WKH�FROOHFWLRQ�
ELQ�LQ�WKH�1DUWKH[� 
 
7KH�2XWUHDFK�PLQLVWU\�ZRUNHG�IURP�$SULO--XO\�WR�SDFN�OXQFK�EDJV�HDFK�ZHHN�IRU�GLVWULEX�
WLRQ�DW�0F)DGGHQ�(OHPHQWDU\�WKLV�VXPPHU�� 7KURXJK�WKHVH�EDJV��ZH�KHOSHG�SURYLGH�ZHHNHQG�
PHDOV�WKURXJK�RYHU�����SDFNHG�EDJV�� (DFK�EDJ�LQFOXGHG�D�PLON��D�MXLFH��D�FRXSOH�RI�VQDFNV����
SUHSDFNDJHG�EUHDNIDVWV��DQG���SUHSDFNDJHG�OXQFKHV�� :H�NQRZ�WKDW�PDQ\�IDPLOLHV�ZHUH�
EOHVVHG�WKURXJK�WKLV�PLQLVWU\� 
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2020 Compassion Camp 
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Youth Ministry 
 

:H�DUH�SUD\LQJ�IRU�DOO�RI�RXU�VWXGHQWV�DV�WKH\�UHWXUQ�WR�VFKRRO�ZKHWKHU�WKDW�LV�EDFN�LQ�WKH�FODVVURRP�
RU�GRLQJ�GLVWDQFH�OHDUQLQJ�IURP�WKH�KRPH� �7ULQLW\�LV�KHUH�IRU�\RX�DQG�ZH�DUH�KRSLQJ�WR�VWDUW�PHHWLQJ�
EDFN�LQ�SHUVRQ�DW�WKH�FKXUFK��EXW�UHPDLQLQJ�RXWVLGH�WR�KHOS�PDLQWDLQ�VRFLDO�GLVWDQFLQJ�DQG�VDIHW\�
SURWRFROV� �:H�DOVR�ZDQW�WR�UHFRJQL]H�WKDW�RXU�UHFHQW�JUDGXDWHV�ZLOO�EH�PRYLQJ�RQ�DQG�ZH�DUH����
IRUPLQJ�D�&ROOHJH�$JH�*URXS�IRU�WKHP�DQG�DQ\�RWKHU�VWXGHQWV�LQ�WKLV�DJH�JURXS�WR�KDYH�D�JURXS�WR�
ZRUVKLS�DQG�VWXG\�WRJHWKHU� �:H�NQRZ�WKLV�LV�QRW�WKH�ILUVW�WLPH�7ULQLW\�KDV�KDG�D�&ROOHJH�$JH�JURXS�
DQG�ZH�UHFRJQL]H�WKDW�WKLV�DJH�JURXS�LV�GLIILFXOW�GXH�WR�VFKHGXOLQJ�XQGHU�QRUPDO�FLUFXPVWDQFHV��EXW�
RXU�KRSH�LV�WKDW�ZH�FDQ�WDNH�DGYDQWDJH�RI�&RYLG����WR�KDYH�RQH�EH�SUHVHQW�LQ�D�XQLTXH�ZD\� �)RU�
RXU�VWXGHQWV�VWLOO�LQ�0LGGOH�	�+LJK�6FKRRO��ZH�ZLOO�EH�PRYLQJ�RXU�ZHHNO\�QLJKW�WR�7KXUVGD\V�GXH�WR�
VHYHUDO�KDYLQJ�VFKHGXOLQJ�FRQIOLFWV�WKH�RWKHU�QLJKWV�RI�WKH�ZHHN� �7KLV�ZLOO�EH�D�OHDUQLQJ�SURFHVV�WR�
VHH�KRZ�LW�ZRUNV�VR�WKDQN�\RX LQ�DGYDQFH�IRU�SDWLHQFH�DQG�XQGHUVWDQGLQJ� �2XU�WZR�JURXSV�ZLOO�MRLQ�
WRJHWKHU�RQ�6XQGD\�QLJKWV�IRU�D�IHOORZVKLS�6DFN�'LQQHU�WLPH�EHIRUH�RXU�2XWGRRU�(YHQLQJ�6HUYLFH�
HDFK�ZHHN�   

)DOO�7HQWDWLYH�6FKHGXOH� 

6XQGD\�1LJKWV�#��SP� �<RXWK�	�&ROOHJH�$JH�'LQQHU�EHIRUH�:RUVKLS 
7XHVGD\�1LJKWV�#��SP��&ROOHJH�$JH�=RRP�&KHFN-,Q 
7KXUVGD\�1LJKWV�#��SP��<RXWK�PHHW�#�7ULQLW\�RXWVLGH 

 

83&20,1*�$&7,9,7,(6 
 

312�LV�FXUUHQWO\�VXVSHQGHG�WKURXJK�6HSWHPEHU���:H�ZLOO�EH�PDNLQJ�PRQWK�E\�PRQWK�GHFLVLRQV�
EDVHG�RQ�FXUUHQW�&RYLG����QXPEHUV���'XH�WR�WKH�VFRSH�RI�WKLV�PLQLVWU\��ZH�QHHG�VWURQJHU�SROL�
FLHV�LQ�SODFH�WR�SURWHFW�RXU�FKLOGUHQ��VWDII�DQG�YROXQWHHUV����� 


